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2025 is off to an exciting start.  First and foremost, it is with mixed emotions that I must report a 

change in Court staff.  Ms. Brewer, the clerk and court administrator gave her notice and will be 

leaving the Court.  While I am happy for her advancing her career and taking a new step toward 

her ultimate career goals, it is a tremendous loss for the Court.  She will be deeply missed.  

Recruitment to fill the vacancy continues; applications will be accepted until the position is filled. 

 

In light of the recent staffing change, the Court will continue to pursue the remodel project for the 

Court space, albeit at slower pace.  It is uncertain whether we will be able to meet the 2025 grant 

deadline.   

 

The quarterly SEPC meeting was held last week.  Several agenda items were resolved.  The Court 

remodel project will continue to be a priority for the committee. 

 

I am ever grateful to be of service to the Town. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


